

Message to parents and students at lycée

Dear Sir/Madam,

Following yesterday's press conference by the Minister of Education, the measures taken for distance learning have been modified.

In order to follow the recommendations and in particular on the increased vigilance of social distancing, barrier gestures, psychological well-being and school follow-up of the students, we have chosen to return to 100% face-to-face teaching for the students of the 2nde.

https://www.regeringen.se/pressmeddelanden/2021/03/nationell-rekommendation-om-fjarr--och-distansundervisning-i-gymnasieskolan-upphor/

The level 2 health and educational protocol has been updated and can be consulted on the school's website (direct link) concerning teaching methods as of Tuesday, April 6, 2021.

- Elementary (CP to CM2): in-class teaching
- Middle school (6è to 3è): in-class teaching
- High school (2nde to Terminale): In-class (2nde) and hybrid (1ère and Term) every other week, until further notice.
- o 2nde: Starting Tuesday, April 6, 2021, 100% in-class teaching
- **o 1e:** Starting Tuesday, April 6, 2021, hybrid teaching. Even week (distance learning), odd week (in-class teaching)

As a reminder, les oraux blancs in French will take place in person (from April 6 to 8, 2021), according to the schedule provided to students.

o Terminales: Starting Tuesday April 06, 2021, hybrid teaching. Odd week (distance learning), even week (in-class)

As a reminder, current health rules are maintained (barrier gestures, social distancing).

Masks must be worn by all staff and all students at the middle and high school levels in enclosed and outdoor spaces.

Aurélien LOYSON

Proviseur / Headmaster